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Abstract: Cognitive models propose a negative memory bias as one key factor contributing to the emer-
gence and maintenance of social anxiety disorder (SAD). The long-term consolidation of memories relies
on memory reactivations during sleep. We investigated in SAD patients and healthy controls the role of
memory reactivations during sleep in the long-term consolidation of positive and negative information.
Socially anxious and healthy children and adolescents learnt associations between pictures showing am-
biguous situations and positive or negative words defining the situations’ outcome. Half of the words
were re-presented during post-learning sleep (i.e. they were cued). Recall of picture-word associations
and subjective ratings of pleasantness and arousal in response to the pictures was tested for cued and
uncued stimuli. In the morning after cueing, cueing facilitated retention of positive and negative mem-
ories equally well in SAD patients and healthy controls. One week later, cueing led to reduced ratings
of pleasantness of negative information in SAD but not in healthy controls. These findings were coin-
cided by more pronounced EEG theta activity over frontal, temporal and parietal regions in response to
negative stimuli in SAD patients. Our findings suggest that the preferential abstraction of negative emo-
tional information during sleep might represent one factor underlying the negative memory bias in SAD.
SIGNIFICANCE STATEMENT We aim to uncover mechanisms underlying the characteristic negative
memory bias in social anxiety disorder (SAD). The formation of long-lasting memories - a process re-
ferred to as memory consolidation - depend on the reactivation of newly acquired memories during sleep.
We could demonstrate that experimentally induced memory reactivation during sleep renders long-term
memories of negative experiences more negative in SAD patients but not in healthy controls. In parallel,
reactivating negative experiences was coincided by more pronounced oscillatory theta activity in these
patients. These results provide first evidence that memory reactivation during sleep might contribute to
the negative memory bias in SAD.
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